
September 24, 2024 

On Friday, the indoor pool had what was to be its final test to receive city approval to reopen. The test 

involved determining the amount of “bonding” that was present; pools must be both grounded and 

bonded as those of you familiar with pools know. More bonding is good and it must be above a certain 

threshold to pass inspection. 

Unfortunately, it was determined that the bonding in the pool was not above the thresholds required. 

Relatively simple fixes are available to three of the four areas that need to be addressed, and work will 

begin this week on them. Some work will be in-house, and electrician has set aside the latter part of this 

week to begin his work. More investigation on how to address the fourth will also begin this week, but 

we do not yet know what the ultimate solution will be. 

No one wants this to linger any longer than necessary. The issue of bonding is an absolute health and 

safety issue, and the pool cannot open until it is settled. We will communicate again when we have a 

better idea of the timeframe. 

 


